Council Meeting
March 3, 2020
6:00 p.m.

The regular council meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Mayor Willey. C.M. Dodd, C.M. Montgomery, C.M.
Henderson, C.M. Cox, and C.M. Milanowski were present. Mayor Willey, Clerk/Treasurer Oster, Attorney Unzelman, and
Marshal Rivers were present. There were 4 citizens present.

A motion was made by C.M. Henderson and seconded by C.M. Montgomery to approve the agenda. Motion passed
unanimously.

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Dodd to approve the minutes from the previous meeting
and the Planning & Enforcement Workshop. Motion passed unanimously.

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Henderson to approve Blanket Voucher #202005 for
Claim #s 19241 and 19253-19264 for an amount of $27,970.73 and Payroll #'s 19242-19252 in the amount of $23234.16
for a Grand Total of $51,204.89. Motion passed unanimously.

There were no purchase orders

A motion was made by C.M. Henderson and seconded by C.M. Montgomery to approve the Utility Bill adjustment for
Acct# 1547 in the amount of $17.22. Motion passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business
NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made by C.M. Henderson and seconded by C.M. Dodd requiring the property owner to stay within the
previous approved variance application that would allow up to 1152 sq. ft. and to adhere to principle building setbacks.
Motion passed unanimously.

COUNCIL TIME

Jilonna Speer expressed concerns about the residence at the end of Washington street regarding junk vehicles and
health concerns with no running water or sewer connection. The Mayor will be reviewing current violations.

COUNCIL TIME

C.M. Montgomery asked if the piles of street debris on 3™ Street could be cleaned up. The Mayor said it would be taken
care of the next day. She also asked if there were any letters of interest for the Planning Commission, she was informed
that we have received 1. She also inquired about the accident on Friday night near Evey’s and why we didn’t have an
officer respond. Marshal Rivers informed her because they were in Winlock for training.

C.M. Henderson asked about the status of Marshal River’s variance, she was informed it would be reviewed on March
11.

C.M. Dodd asked about the progress of the vehicles that are parked along 4" Ave. He was informed we will be sending
letters of the Town's intent to reclaim the planters strip and place no parking signs.

C.M. Milanowski thanked Marshal River’s for his time and hard work.
ADJOURN

A motion was made by C.M. Milanowski and seconded by C.M. Henderson to adjourn the meeting at 7:17 p.m. Motion
passed unanimously.



